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The Board will be aware that key personnel are seeking for aviation medicine to become established as a separate specialty.  There was discussion at the January Board meeting of the desirability of staying connected with aviation medicine by being supportive.  The formal application to DH for the separate specialty has been made.  The process is likely to take 12-18 months.
A meeting has been held, attended by the President, Registrar and CEO, with aviation medicine doctors, David Gradwell and Sally Evans.

It was a positive meeting and we offered, on behalf of the Faculty, if and when the separate specialty is established:

1. Free administrative support in the first stages (their number of trainees is likely to be very small and so not add a significant burden in the early stages)

2. Access to the RO service, if the ‘Subscribers (Revalidation)’ category is agreed by the Board

3. To discuss with the Board whether aviation medicine might have some special recognition, through, perhaps a representative on the Board. 

We see the potential benefit of this as keeping the specialty in the occupational medicine fold, retaining the DAvMed and possible increasing membership.
With regard to (1) and (2), we would welcome the Board’s endorsement (provided the RO matter has been agreed in the discussion about revalidation) for this so that we can report to the aviation medicine cadre that the Board is supportive.

With regard to (3), Board views would be welcome.  However it is recommended that any decision is delayed until the Executive Committee has had the opportunity to consider this in the context of other initiatives – for instance, possibly one with diving medicine – to make sure we do not risk creating a precedent which could become a problematic one.
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